MARCH 1970

PRESIDENTIAL REFLECTIONS

Dear Alumni:

Another year has passed, and with it our Vice-President and Secretary. I want to thank Dorcas Horner West and Donna McCall for their help with the organization. I also want to welcome our new officers: Jean Fulton, Vice-President and Ruth Radenslaben, Secretary. I'm sure they will be a big help to us.

We are also changing editors for the Bryan Newsletter. Portia Reed and Phyllis Stelling have done a fine job with the letter this past year. Thank you.

We hope to have better attendance at our meetings this year by having useful programs and also a new calling list for better information to be passed along to you. If you have any suggestions so we can serve you better, please let us know. I hope that everyone's enthusiasm will perk up this year. Let's all do our part to help make each a success. I hope to see as many of you as possible at the regular meeting or at the Alumni Banquet in August.

Thank you, Fran Lyon '65 President

DUES

DO

 $\underline{\text{DUE}}$. They are \$4.00 and payable to:

Carol Sherman (Mrs. Gary) 1030 North 48th - Lot #1 Lincoln, Nebraska 68504

Remember--Membership enables you to support and participate in alumni activities as well as recieve the Bryan Notes Twice a year.

CALENDAR FOR 1970

March 31 - 7:30 P. M.
4131 Gerdy with Judy Wrightsman

May 5 - 6:30 P. M.

Antelope Shelter House for the Senior Picnic. Each Alumni member bring own table service and a covered dish. Hot dogs and relishes furnished.

August 7 - 5:30 P. M. Social Hour
6:30 P. M. Banquet
The Knolls

September 29 - 7:30 P. M.

November 24 - 7:30 P. M.

January 26, 1971 - 7:30 P. M.
With Fran Lyon for election of President and Treasurer.

NEW OFFICERS

Vice President - Jean Fulton '68

Secretary - Ruth Radenslaben '69

Editors of Bryan Notes - Sharon Treat '67 and Sharon Hammond '68.

NURSING CARE CONFERENCE

The Lincoln Area Heart Association will be sponsoring a nursing care conference entitled, "Hearts and Kids" on April 20 from 8:00 A. M. to 4:00 P. M. at the Knolls. There will be a registration fee of \$4.00. More information concerning the one day conference may be obtained from the Lincoln Area Heart Office.

* * * * * *

GRADUATION - 1969

We extend belated congratulations to the graduating class of 1969. Commencement was held at the Wesleyan Fine Arts Center on August 10, 1969, with 56 students graduating.

The graduates were addressed by Dr. Donald Clifton, Vice-

President of Kings Food Host.

Scholarship awards were presented to the following three students: First place - Susie Krause Newman; Second place - Myra Rhodes; and Third place to Judy Girardin Mellor. The Best All Around Nurse Award was presented to Linda Mueri.

Graduates include:

Marilyn Slater AyresLincoln, Nebr. David Allen CampbellCasper, Wyo. Sandra CarlsonLyons, Nebr. Linda Oestreich DuitsmanLinn, Kansas Janet Snow ElstermeierSt. Paul, Nebr. Cheri EoffCentral City, Nebr. Gail Gregg FerrisLincoln, Nebr. Rosalee FischerAdams, Nebr. Linda GruenbergStuart, Nebr. Douglas HawkeLincoln, Nebr. Sandra HilgertLincoln, Nebr. Sharon Brower HockemeierLincoln, Nebr. Rachel Frese HolleColumbus, Nebr. Peggy HoltzmanAuburn, Nebr. Cheryl HoopsDeshler, Nebr. Sally JochensHoskins, Nebr. Mary Glenn KindsfaterBruning, Nebr. Marian KulhanekAnsley, Nebr. Janet KrummeFairbury, Nebr. Linda LarsonDenver, Colo. Susan LethebyLincoln, Nebr. Dianne LubenWisner, Nebr. Marilyn MaxShenandoah, Iowa Judy MellorBroken Bow, Nebr. Judith MickShenandoah, Iowa Judy Mellor	Elizabeth Morrison
---	--------------------

CAPPING - 1970

Seventy-two freshman students, 66 girls and 6 boys, were capped at a 2:00 P. M. ceremony on February 22, 1970, at the Nebraska Weselyan Fine Arts Center.

SOCKS FOR CEDARS

\$23.79 was collected through donations this year at Bryan to purchase five dozen pair of socks for the children at Cedars Home.

STUDENT NEWS

The student body has purchased a new color television set for the dormitory lobby.

The students are collecting green stamps to help send 20 student nurses to NSNA Convention in Miami, Florida, April 30-May 3.

Send donations of stamps to the Nursing Education Office.

* * * * * *

On only our second issue, Phyllis and I are sorry to inform all of you that we will no longer be able to carry on the job of the newsletter co-editors. My family and I will soon be moving to Omaha where my husband will be continuing his education. It has been fun corresponding with and getting to know many of you.

We are happy to add, though, that we will be passing our job on to two very enthusiastic, interested new Alumni members, Sharon Treat '67 and Sharon Hammond '68. They will be contacting the class correspondents soon for news for the next newsletter.

There are still many classes which do not as yet have correspondents. Does your class? Are you interested in helping? Do you have any suggestions? Let's do our part for the Alumni and help make the job of the new editors a bit easier. It's impossible to put together an interesting newsletter without the help of all of you.

> Sincerely, Portia Reed '64 Co-editor

* * * * * *

LOAN FUND NEWS

The Bryan Alumni Loan Fund continues to grow, and as it does, the number of students benefiting increases also.

As of December 31, 1969, there was \$18,414.18 in the loan fund account; plus \$34,556.15 in outstanding loans to 75 students. Making our total assets \$52,803.51.

We are indebted to the family of Salina E. Malmsted for their Memorial Gift of \$10,000. Mrs. Malmsted was frequently hospitalized at Bryan and will be remembered by many.

Loan funds are also available for Bryan graduates. There is approximately \$400.00 in the Ruth Kimmel Fund.

Recently established is a loan fund in the memory of Vera Thompson, the daughter-in-law of Dr. J. C. Thompson. There is, at present, \$2,041.83 in this fund available for graduate work.

Our deepest appreciation to all those who have remembered Bryan nurses with their gifts.

BOYS:

Diantha Pangborn Johnson '65 on July 8, 1969.

Nancy Zachery King '65

Betty Thorell Holen '65 on Sept. 18,

1969.

Joyce Nesseler Meyer '54 on Oct. 6,

1968.

Janice Havranek '68 on Sept. 24, 1969. Donna Olander McCall '64 on Jan. 20,

Vera Penner Friesen '68 on Jan. 20,

1970.

Judy Beckman Zager '64 on July 23,

1969.

Wyoma Niemeier DeVries '64 on May 15, 1969.

Nancy Zachery King '65 in April 1969.

GIRLS:

Kay Gregorson Baymor '65 on July 12,

1969.

Betty Bauer Butts '66 in June 1969.

Joy Lynn Hershberger '64 on Oct. 29,

1969.

Rita Nelson Hill '66 in June 1969. Janet Bauer Rogers on Feb. 22, 1970. Linda Wallen '68 on Feb. 27, 1969. Gay Bard Boardman '63 on Sept. 4,

1969.

Kris Olsen Houser '65 on April 3,

1969

Judy Hoops Drews '65 on Jan. 9,

1969.

WEDDINGS

Faye Parr '68 to Norbert Mosier on July 26, 1969.

Kerry Kister '68 to Robert Sauser

on June 28, 1969.

Margaret Beirvaines '68 to Glayne

Doolittle, Jr. on June 28, 1969.

Dorcas Horner '63 to Rev. Paul West Nov. 8, 1969.

CLASS OF 1946

In July of 1969 the Class of '46 and their families held a picnic honoring Ruth Mastalka McPherson of Minneapolis.

CLASS OF 1963

Sone Hagemeister Williams has moved to Columbus, Ohio, where her husband, a Major in the USMC, will be an instructor at Ohio State University.

CLASS OF 1961

Lorraine Hueske Bitting has lived in Guam for the past 3 years. She and her family have moved to Hastings, Nebraska where her husband is a Navy Recruiter. The Bitting's had a 2nd daughter on Nov. 7, 1968.

CLASS OF 1965

Cordelia Rauschke Martin is now living in Coalinga, California, working as a staff nurse in a small hospital there.

CLASS OF 1965 (Continued)

Navy Lt. Marvin Cords has recently returned from Vietnam and is now on his way to South Carolina where he will be going to school to obtain his degree in nursing. Marv was a Military Nursing Advisor to the Republic of Vietnam. The Cords have a new addition to their family of three, an eight month Vietamese girl.

Kris Olson Houser has returned to Lincoln and to Bryan. Her husband is now serving with the Air Force stationed in Guam.

Burdella Hildebrand, her husband Bob, and son, Phillip, are now halfway through Bob's anethsetist program in Rochester, Minn.